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                 United States Department of the Interior 
  NATIONAL PARK SERVICE 
 Alaska Region 
 240 West 5th Avenue, Room 114 
                                                                                         Anchorage, Alaska 99501                     
 
 
IN REPLY REFER TO: 
1.B. (AKRO-CR) 
 
March 5, 2018 
 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL – NO HARD COPY TO FOLLOW 
 

 
Ms. Kelly A Eldridge 
Archaeologist 
Environmental Resources Section 
Alaska District, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
PO Box 6898 
Joint Base Elmendorf-Richardson, AK 99506-0898 
 
Subject: Response to USACE Iliuliuk Bay Navigation Improvements Project 
 
 
Dear Ms. Eldridge: 
 
Thank you for your letter received February 6, 2018 and subsequent email dated February 
23, 2018, regarding the navigation improvements in the form of dredging in an area of 
Iliuliuk Bay at Dutch Harbor, Unalaska Island, Alaska. 
 
As you are aware, the National Park Service (NPS) administers the National Historic 
Landmark (NHL) program for the Secretary of the Interior. Federal agencies undertaking 
a project within a NHL must be in compliance with Section 106 of the National Historic 
Preservation Act of 1966, as amended.  The above-referenced project is within and 
adjacent to the Dutch Harbor Naval Operating Base and Fort Mears, U.S. Army National 
Historic Landmark. The NPS serves as an interested party throughout the Section 106 
process to ensure the integrity of this World War II significant NHL.  
 
The project entails dredging of a submarine glacial moraine in Iliuliuk Bay followed by 
disposal of dredged material in Unalaska Bay.  We understand that the geotechnical 
survey of the proposed dredge area did not detect any anomalies that would indicated 
potential submerged WWII related cultural resources, such as submarine cables, within 
the dredge area and that additional survey with a remote operated underwater vehicle will 
be used to ensure that no munitions or other hazards are present.  Based on the 
information provided in the letter and the additional information provided via email, NPS 
concurs with your determination that the undertaking will have no effect on historic 
properties within the NHL. 
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However, if the scope of work changes or additional information comes to light, 
additional consultation may be required. 
 
We appreciate the opportunity to consult on this project.  If you have any questions on 
the NHL program or the NPS’s role in the Section 106 process, please feel free to contact 
Valerie Gomez at 907-644-3467 or valerie_gomez@nps.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Jennifer Pederson Weinberger 
Cultural Resources Program Manager 
 
 
 
 
 
cc: 
Valerie Gomez, AKR Historian (valerie_gomez@nps.gov) 
Janet Clemens, AKR Section 106 Coordinator (janet_clemens@nps.gov) 
Mckenzie Johnson, Section 106 Reviewer, AK State Historic Preservation Office 
(mckenzie.johnson@alaska.gov) 
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